ST. BENEDICT'S

CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

COPY LANE, NETHERTON, BOOTLE, MERSEYSIDE, L30 7PG

E.Mail: admin.stbenedicts@schools.sefton.gov.uk

TEL: 0151 526 6423

FAX: 0151 531 9530

Headteacher Mr M Phillips

Year 6 Residential Holiday Crosby Hall Educational Trust (CHET)

Dear Parents/Guardians

Here is some further information regarding the forthcoming visit to CHET.

In order to cut down on costs, we would like parents to transport children to and from CHET. On Wednesday 7^{th} June children should come to school for the morning session only - they should be picked up from school at 12.15 before arriving at CHET for 4pm. They should then be collected from CHET at 2pm on Friday 9^{th} June. If you don't have transport to take your child to CHET, please inform the school office.

The children will take part in a wide range of adventure programmes such as zip wire, archery and assault course. Please rest assured that all children will be engaged in activities from 7.30 am to 9.00 pm which are supervised by fully trained instructors. They will be split into groups and in addition to the CHET trainers, each group will be accompanied by our own staff.

A recommended kit list has been sent out to advise on which items of clothing to pack. Please ensure all items are labelled with your child's name.

Items my child should **NOT** bring to CHET: mobile phones, expensive cameras, electronic games, jewellery, expensive or favourite items. Please do not pack any new or expensive clothing or shoes - they WILL get ruined!!

Staff will have your contact numbers if we need to reach you in an emergency.

Please complete the medical form and return them to school as soon as possible.

The tuck shop is only open on the last day and children may bring up to £5 spending money.

Finally, enjoy the break while we are away and don't worry!

M PHILLIPS Headteacher